
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 
   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST,  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX: (217)785-4111 

 

  
ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY 
 
February 6, 2023 
 
Daniel J. Lawler 
Barnes & Thornburg LLP 
One North Wacker Drive, Suite 4400  
Chicago, Illinois 60606-2833 
Daniel.lawler@btlaw.com 
 
Amy Michelau 
Barnes & Thornburg LLP 
One North Wacker Drive, Suite 4400 
Chicago, Illinois 60606-2833 
Amy.michelau@btlaw.com 
 
RE: Health Facilities Planning Act--Part 1130 Exemption. 

Exemption:  #E-064-22, Crossroads Community Hospital, Mt. Vernon 
  #E-065-22, Heartland Regional Medical Center, Marion 
  #E-066-22, Red Bud Regional Hospital, Red Bud 
  #E-067-22, Union County, Anna  
 

Dear Mr. Lawler and Ms. Michelau: 
 
The Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board has received your letter completing the 
change of ownerships of the Hospitals referenced above. No further action is required in relation to 
the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
John P. Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
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